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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th June 2017
Present:


Zena Ellis


Chairman


Andy Reid


Secretary


Chris Green


Treasurer

Phil Nitchen


Mens Captain


Christine Lathwell
Ladies Captain


Dave Debnam


Andy Ward

Helen Morris


Thom Darby


Miriam Linforth


John Chapman


Mark Layzell

1 Chairman’s Comments

May 17 Chairman's comments 

 

May is the month our annual beginners course starts and it seems to be going from strength to strength, with numbers building in the first couple of weeks and maintaining. We have been regularly getting 70 runners join us. The beginners cohort are now split into their groups with their coaches who can tailor the sessions to suit their group. I would like to say a massive thank you to all of our coaches who are working on the beginners, your encouragement and commitment is what makes these people want to come back each week and reach their goals. Please put Saturday 22nd July in your diary as our beginners graduation event at Luton Wardown parkrun and Stopsley Striders takeover - we are hoping to have all volunteering roles covered by striders and I know there are a few gaps in the rota so please put your name forward. 
 

Thank you also goes to Gez who is leading the members speedwork each week - this is open to all so please don’t feel it is only for group 1 runners, all are welcome. 
 

Our social run was enjoyed once again by many striders and we are hoping these will become a regular fixture, thank you Mark for organising - again we will try and not get lost next time. 
 

Do enjoy these lovely light evenings and running across the fields, happy running. 
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Apologies
None
Previous Minutes
The minutes for May were accepted.
Matters Arising
Mark L asked how we can use the £250 prize awarded at the Luton Sports awards. Zena will investigate the conditions.
Secretary’s Report
Invites to Flitwick Flyers social run 6th June.
Manchester Mile 21st June.
Silsoe Stride 25th June.
Fairlands Valley 3K Relay on 27th July.

Green Wheel Relay 18th June.

The 3A’s committee meeting on 9th June.

David Britton asked about joining the club as a beginner. I advised him how to do so.

I have had 4 more new members this month and 1 more renewal.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash £96.24p
Bank £7239.98p
Charity:£607.03p
Karen Bull has withdrawn her interest in the treasurers position.

AR suggested approaching Pam Abbitt.
Zena asked whether any committee member would consider it?

Running Report
Running Report for May 2017 by Phil Nitchen
This month has been a very quiet month for racing, so there will be nothing like the war and peace esque write up that Christine was tasked with last month. The euphoria of the spring marathons has almost come to an end and the shorter races start to take up the lines on the race sheets. Despite the quiet month we have seen some excellent running. 

I would also like to welcome all the new beginners, it is good to see so many of you and even nicer to see that you are returning week after week despite the typical mixture of weather that Britain is renowned for.

There are a couple of Pb’s that were missed off last month’s report. David Brown set a new Pb at the Mk rocket 5k in a time of 25.31 and in the same race Martin West ran a Pb of 22.47. Well done Fellas.

1st may

We had yet another Milton Keynes festival of running. In the marathon Daniel Mann crossed the line on his debut at the distance in a fantastic 3.54.40. Martin Smith ran a good time of 4.55.21 despite drinking a good few pints of Guinness the day before. In the half marathon Tom Rankin had a very impressive debut at the distance, running in a time of 1.37.31. Chris Lamont was 1st in the V60 age category in a time of 1.31.37. Dean Haywood ran a Pb of 1.43.41. Vanessa Thompson did an amazing job as the sub 2hr pacer, finishing 19 seconds under 2 hrs. Valerie Dawson returned to her home city and run the Belfast marathon in a fantastic Pb time of 4.38.09, just like Dorothy from Wizard of Oz, clearly ‘there is no place like home’ for Valerie.  

2nd May

Hannah fothergill gave Lewis Hamilton a run for his money and set a new Pb at the Silverstone 10k in a time of 47.22.

6th May

Christian Bredenkamp set a new Pb at Luton Parkrun in a time of 20.31

8 May

Gary Fowler continued to show that the French way of life is good for your running, by improving his V55 age group Pb by running 45.55 at the le port 10k

12 May

Christine Lathwell became the V40 beds champion and also the V40 eastern masters champion at 5k on the track, in a Pb time of 18.32. We also had a good showing of striders pretending to be Jumbo jets at the Luton airport runway 5k and 10k runs.

13 May

Lu Philpott ran a Pb at Luton Parkrun in a time of 36 minutes flat.

14 May 

We saw an excellent turn out of Striders at the Keech 10k. It’s great to see so many of you turning out to support such a brilliant local charity. Tom Rankin managed a PB of 42.25 on a very tough course.

27 May

Tom Rankin Ran a Pb of 19.07 at Luton Park run in humid conditions, although he was gutted to just miss out on a sub 19.

28 May

Valerie Dawson ran her second marathon of the month in Edinburgh, narrowly missing out on a Pb by 3 minutes, completing it in a time of 4.41.42.

As I said at the start it was a quiet month, more like Spot the dog rather than War and Peace in terms of the quantity of content, but none the less some excellent running. In June we have our Club Championship 5k at Marston on the 16th, for which according to the race website has an army of striders participating. I am also hoping to run it, I just need to stop falling off my bike and hurting meself. We also have the beginning of the Luton Series, starting with the John O’Callaghan memorial 5 mile on the 25th.  We have our 3k time trial on the 19th, the times from this will be set up as a new distance on the PB page on the website and will give you something to beat at the Fairlands valley 3k relay in July. Good luck to anyone racing this month and also to the beginners on their continued progress.

Phil Nitchen
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Strider of the Month 
Tom Rankin
Valerie Dawson
Strider Profile
Mark Layzell 

Striders Race
Zena approached ATW re the race organisation. They have agreed to set it up and Striders will have to do the work on the day.
The same medals will be used from last year as we have 300 of them.

Medical team needed. Dave advised to speak to Elaine Harries as she is experienced from the Luton Marathon.

We need to notify property owners along the route.

Zena will organise the trophys.

Discussion re the length of thre race accuracy. Agreed not necessary as it is a trail race.
Next Social

Date will be 20th July. Helen has already booked it.

Alf Brown Race

Date is 3rd August. Thom will do the handicaps.

Suggestions

Liz Davies – can we have a Christmas do? Zena will price it up for Putteridge. 21st December is a possible date

Could we have a Summer fun day?

Could we have a Friendship Mile? A Social run to remember past runners who have passed away to benefit the club charity.

Gez asked if we can have a buddy system for new members.

A.O.B. 

Zena – kit vests are not big enough for some of the new members.

Boxfit still havn’t returned the London Coach costs as agreed previously! Zena will press them for it.

Dave – Suggested specials from Ron Hill, or long vests  from Lorraine. Zena advised that Lorraine does not respond to us.

John Chapman asked what Strava is? Thom will advise him after the meeting,

Thom – Can we have club race events such as Majorca? Chris Green suggested the Isle of Man race festival.

Miriam – None

Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on  3rd July 2017
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